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THE SACRAMENT OF MERCY (CONFESSIONS): Saturday 5.00-5.45 pm  

BAPTISMS, CONFIRMATION, FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & MARRIAGES: Please contact Father James or the secretary  
Wednesdays or Fridays 10am-3pm. 
ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT: First Friday of the month 8:15am. 
MORNING PRAYER FROM THE DEVINE OFFICE: Weekdays (except Tuesdays) 9:15am, before Mass. 

 

We pray for the soul of Winifred Lee (RIP) who peacefully died at her home in Dunham on the Hill, 

Frodsham.   The funeral service will take place at St. Luke’s Church this Thursday 12th April, 11am followed 

by cremation at Walton Lea Crematorium.  May she rest in peace. 

 

Please keep in your prayers all the children from Class 3 preparing for their First Communion, as well as 

three children from other schools currently following the same programme. 

*** TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – HIGH ST. (Between Trinity Gardens & Rock Court) ON SUNDAY 15th of APRIL *** 

 

DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY: St. Martin’s, Parish of Divine Saviour WA7 6HZ. 1:30pm Rosary. 2:30-3:30pm 

Adoration/Devine Mercy Devotions. 3:30-4pm Stations of the Cross. 4pm Holy Mass.  Confessions throughout. 

 

CCRS: The next module,  The Person of Jesus, led by Fr Tony McGrath for the Catholic Certificate of Religious Studies 

begins on Saturday 21 April at Our Lady’s, Ellesmere Port, CH65 8BY (9:30am for) 10:00– 3:30pm with the second on 

Saturday 19 May.  You may start the course (comprising 8 modules) at the beginning of any module – registration 

forms and details are on the website at www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/education/ccrs . A non-certificate option is 

also available (no essays!) Particularly aimed at teachers, catechists and those who wish to learn more about our 

Catholic Faith. 

WORK AND LOVE - THE BIG THINGS IN OUR LIVES" is the theme for the next Day of Reflection for 'ACTS' 

('Adult Catholics Together Spiritually') being held on Sat 21 April 2018. If you are aged between 18 - 35 please join us 

when we will be led by Canon Brendan Hoban.  The day will start at 9.30pm at Wistaston Hall, Crewe CW2 8JS and 

finish around 5pm. Payment by anonymous donation (suggested cost £15 & £10 for unemployed/students). Please 

Psalter Week II 
Sunday Cycle B 
W/day Cycle II 

                              SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER (B) 

Day Feast Time Service Intention 

Sat 7th  Saturday of the Easter Octave 6:00pm Mass Frank Baynes (RIP) 

Sun 8th  Second Sunday of Easter – 
Devine Mercy Sunday 

10:00am Mass Parishioners’ Intentions 

Mon 9th  The Annunciation of The Lord  

Solemnity 
9:30am  Mass Fr. John Murphy’s Intentions (Dublin) 

Tue 10th   Ferial 6:15pm Mass Richard Fitzgerald’s Intentions 

Wed 11th  St. Stanislaus 9:30am  Mass Special Intention (SP) 

Thu 12th  Ferial 9:30am  Mass Paul Flute (RIP) 

11:00am Funeral Service: Winifred Lee (RIP) 

Fri 13th  St. Martin I 9:30am  Mass Mary Ludlow (RIP) (Anniv.) 

Sat 14th  Ferial 6:00pm Mass Parishioners’ Intentions 

Sun 15th  Third Sunday of Easter 10:00am Mass Joan & Peter Hollins (RIP) 

THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND: Your prayers are asked for all the sick, especially those in care homes, nursing 

homes and hospitals.  Please remember in your prayers Vincent Moran and Patricia Jones, also pray for all the 

people undergoing cancer treatment.  Please contact us if you wish to include a person to the list. 
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contact Siobhan Cartwright for further details ( siobhanbc@gmail.com / tel: 0161 477 2783 / 07761138947). Wistaston 

Hall is accessible by public transport but please contact Siobhan to discuss the possibility of getting a lift if required. 

 
BINGO NIGHT: St. Luke’s Church is organising a fun filled fundraising family event on Saturday 28th of April, after 

6PM Mass in the Parish Centre.  All funds raised will help buy a screen for the Centre. Food will be available: Cheese 

& Wine for adults, hotdogs and soft drinks for children.  The cost of the tickets are £5 adults and £3 children.  Please 

contact Ana Gasparini or Martin Edmunds to purchase your tickets. Tea, Coffee & cakes will be sold during the 

evening.  There will also be a raffle taking place – if you could please donate prizes for either the bingo game or the 

raffle, this will be appreciated.  Likewise if you wish to donate a cake please see Ana.  Limited places only!   

 

LIFETEEN SUMMER CAMP 2018: August 5th-9th.  This is being host by the Kenelm Youth Trust.  SYMT (Shrewsbury 

Youth Mission Team) have a total of 20 spaces available as part of this Summer Camp.  This will be a wonderful 

experience for those young people who have committed themselves to the Church in Confirmation.  It’s open for all 

young people aged 11-18 years old.  The accompaniment of Parish Leaders is also encouraged.  There is an ask of £265 

donation per place (including Leaders); this includes a day out to Alton Towers! Bookings now open.  Contact 

youth@dioceseofshrewsbury.org 

 

ADOREMUS: Places are still available for one, two or three day participation in the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage 

and Congress being held on 7-9 September 2018 in Liverpool. Friday Symposium Day – sessions aimed at catechists, 

teachers, chaplains, extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion, musicians; Saturday Congress Day – 6 hour 

programme with keynote speaker Bishop Robert Barron; Sunday Pilgrimage Day– solemn Masses, Eucharistic 

Procession and Benediction.  Cost £40 per day for Friday and Saturday. Please book through the parish. Details online 

www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org 

FOODBANK: Our stock is now at normal levels and we need: Custard, rice pudding, tinned tomatoes, UHT milk, 

long-life fruit juice, coffee, tin-openers (rotary).  Thank you. 

SPUC has launched a petition calling on the Prime Minister not to give any parliamentary support to moves to 

decriminalise abortion.  This will strip from unborn children any remaining effective legal protection from abortion.  

So please support this petition.  The form is at the back of the Church or you can sign online at www.spuc.org.uk.  

You can order more petition forms to collect signatures and more fliers by calling SPUC on 020 70917091.  Thank you. 

QUIZ NIGHT - FRIDAY 20TH APRIL AT HOLY SPIRIT: Tickets priced £3 adults and £1 for children, including 

scouse, please bring your own liquid refreshments. Doors open 7pm, quiz starts 7:30pm. If you would like tickets 

please ring 07597-802726 or 07500- 452906  

 

JOB VACANCY: Parish Youth Minister. Full Time – Salary £19K-£22K – Closing date 27th of April.  For more 

information visit www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/curia/vacancies.  See poster at the back of the Church. 

 

JOB VACANCY: Chaplain at Chapel Fields, Frodsham. 20h per week incl. some Sundays. They are looking for a lay 

person or an ordained minister who can offer pastoral and spiritual care to residents, and also support relatives and 

staff. The person appointed will be in good standing with their faith community and will build good working 

relationships with local faith communities. An understanding of the spiritual aspects of ageing and dementia is 

essential, demonstrated through experience of providing pastoral care and leading services. For more information 

visit http://www.mha.org.uk/careers. The closing date is Sun 16th April.  

LAST WEEK’S COLLECTION: £1,136.54 

FEBRUARY STANDING ORDERS: £1,298.  Thank you for your constant generosity. 
UPCOMING EVENTS AT ST. LUKE’S: 

15/04/2018 Class 3 Parents Meeting for First Communion, 11am in Parish Centre 

22/04/2018 Coffee Morning after 10am Mass in Parish Centre 

28/04/2018 Bingo Night, Parish Centre, after 6pm Mass 

04/05/2018 Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 8:15am in Church 

06/05/2018 Children’s Liturgy, 10am in Parish Centre 

06/05/2018 Dave Burke from Youth Mission Team speaks after 10am Mass 

06/05/2018 Refreshments with Dave Burke in Parish Centre after Mass 

13/05/2018 Music Group, 10am Mass 

27/05/2018 Coffee Morning after 10am Mass in Parish Centre 
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